
November 6, 2008 YES WE CAN . . . YES WE DID . . .  
We present to you “Obama Finish Line Watch Party” and thank those 
residents who came out and joined members of The Democratic Club of 
the Santa Clarita Valley. Due to a 
family emergency we couldn’t 
share this moment with you. 
Photos were taken by Jonathan 
Kraut, the outgoing Club 
President and we look forward to 
meeting you all at our next 
November club meeting. Visit 

http://www.scvdems.org 
and for a full calendar of 
meetings and events in 
the Santa Clarita and 
surrounding areas please 
see http://www.scvyoungdems.org. We are seeing an incredible 
change in the United States of America and we believe this is 
due to having President Elect Barack Obama. We believe that 
hope is coming in the difficult times ahead. We must believe that 
the Audacity of Hope we heard Obama speak of is required to 
put our nation back on the 

good world footing in the 
months ahead. It will take 
perseverance, inner 
strength and probably 
make us question our 
faith, but this is what 
challenges are, an 
opportunity to show our 
true character. . . with 
120 million voters and 

the highest election turn out in the United States. 
Inauguration day is 01/20/2009. We can hope that we get 
out of the Iraqi and Afghanistan wars, bring our troops 
home, restore our economy, and that we are able to 
renew ourselves to a world respected nation.  
Thank you for Voting, And Believing let’s all  
Get to work to make this Hope a new Reality . . . Young 
people we know you have witnessed this battle between 
the old and the new but this is just the beginning of a 
long contest for restoring our nation into a nation of 
ONE. We will continue to hear rumors and rumors of 

rumors similar to those we heard in the election 
campaign. The politics will not stop but we can only hope 
we reach across the aisles and find balance in all of our 
desires to have the ONE AMERICA that Obama spoke of, 
so eloquently. We again thank Susan Christopher for  
Bringing us in as Communication Directors and we are 
committed to bringing the “change we can believe in” to 
the residents here in the Santa Clarita Valley and look 
forward to what 2009 brings us.  Praying for Peace,  
 

Minerva and Todd Hoover 


